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CITIZENS PLANNING  ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 
 
NORTHWEST PLANNING DISTRICT 
Mr. Louis Dinah, Chairman District 5           Adam Dubois Vice-chairman  
 
SUMMARY OF THE JULY 10, 1997 NORTHWEST CPAC MEETING 
  


 
 
Committee Members Present 
 
Louis Dinah, Chairman   
Thomas May 
Carrie Washington 
Brad Straley 
Elaine Burnett 
Barney Roberts 
 
          
 
 
 
OTHER PRESENT 


City Staff/Officials Present 
 
Judy Truett, Director 


Community Services 
Kim McKissick 


Mayor’s Neighborhood Office 
Donny Rees/ Ali Rashid 


Code Enforcement 
Gordon Bass 


Sheriff’s Office 
Leo Dennis 
 Community Development  
Ken Avery 
 Staff


Theodosia Mills 
Earl Pettiborn 
Jean Lewis 
Florence P. Bradley 
Denise McGlynn 
Laura Lee 
Faye Stewart 
C.B. Griffin 
Veronica Sledge 
Sabrina McCants 
Ralph Malphurs 
Orlando DeBruce 
Jocelyn Turner 
Azalene Johnson 
Leo Dennis 
 
 
The Chairman, Louis Dinah, called the meeting to order at 6:15 P.M. with a quorum. The group was 
lead in prayer follow by reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
 Reports by staff 
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Leo Dennis, Community Services Department on the proposed sparkling project (beautification) 
scheduled for the next several Saturday’s at Edward Water College. Retired athletic director from 
Raines High School, Coach Day is heading up the project. The project will kick-off on Saturday 
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July 19, 1997 at 7:00 A.M. on the campus of Edward Waters College.   
 
Mr. Dennis, also mentioned about the Neighborhood Leadership Institute have more seats 
available for the Tuesday July 16, 1997 which ends August 21, 1997. 
 
Kim McKissich, Neighborhood Office provided information on the upcoming Neighborhood 
Summit scheduled for 19th September 1997, the procedures for filing Matching Grant 
Applications and information of the New Neighborhood office. The dead line for these 
applications are August 4, 1997. 


 .   
Assistant Chief Bass, Sheriff Office- Explained to the CPAC about the Citizen’s Police 
Academy which is a 10 to 11 week course that take individuals through basic police training. 
Each class consist of approximately 30 people, and individuals interested in participating can 
registered by calling 630-2120 
 
Assistant Chief  Bass answered several questions from the public.  
 


 Ken Manuel-School Board Representative-absent 
 
Ali Rashid of the Code Enforcement Board updated the CPAC on violations within the area. The 
Ali answered several questions from the public. 
 


 Report by CPAC members on neighborhood projects and upcoming events. 
 
 Mr. Ralph  Malphurs from the west side expressed his neighborhood concerns about the proposed 


Application for Zoning Exception E-97-29 (Restaurant to sell Alcoholic Beverages) on Ramona 
Boulevard. This was a continue discussion from a previous CPAC meeting held on June 12, 1997. 
The Chairman suggested that individual members could send letters of concern or opposition to the 
proposed exception.  


         
Adjournment 
 
There being no further business, the Chairman adjourned the meeting at 8:20 P.M.  








 
CITIZENS PLANNING  ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 
 
NORTHWEST PLANNING DISTRICT 
Mr. Louis Dinah, Chairman District 5           Adam Dubois Vice-chairman  
 
SUMMARY OF THE SEPTEMBER 11, 1997 NORTHWEST CPAC 
MEETING 
  


 
 
Committee Members Present 
 
Louis Dinah, Chairman   
Thomas May 
Carrie Washington 
Brad Straley 


City Official 
 
Ken Avery 
Mary Blake Holley 
Ron Grimes 


  
Orlando Debruce 
Bernard Thomas 
Myrtice Craig 
Hermonyone Walker 
Lucy T. Wallace 
Erma Cole 
C.M. Rosembert 
Elaine Burnett 
Jocelyn Turner 
 
The Chairman, Louis Dinah, called the meeting to order at 6:05 P.M. with a quorum. The group was 
lead in prayer follow by reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
 Reports by staff 
 


Mary Blake Holley, of the Victim Service Center, passed out a letter from the Mayor’s office 
concerning the City’s policy on the proposed Amphitheater for Metropolitan Park. Ms. Holley 
stated that the City has commissioned an outside feasibility study and will move forward with this 
project if the study proves that this Amphitheater will be economically viable and can pay for 
itself over time.  
 
Ken Manuel-School Board Representative-addressed the CPAC on the issue building side walks 
along school routes.  
 
Ron Grimes of the Code Enforcement addressed the CPAC on code enforcement issues. 
 


 Report by CPAC members on neighborhood projects and upcoming events. 
 
 Theresa Matchett  explained the procedures in which CPAC’s should operate under the Florida 


Sunshine Law. Ms. Matchett used case studies to illustrate how committees have made 
recommendations without decisions being based on substantial evidences.  
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 Presentation by Myrtice Craig on the proposed 18,000 seat Amphitheater that will host between 


forty and sixty concerts per year and manage by Cellar Door. Ms. Craig represents a group of citizens 
against the proposed Amphitheater on the twenty (20) acre site. The group feels that if the park is 
turned over for private use, citizens will no longer be able to use the park as it is now. Also, the 
residents of St. Nicholas neighborhood across the St. Johns river have concerns with the high volume 
of noise from the concerts that will be performed at the theater. 


  
 Ms. Hermonyone Walker asked the CPAC for A letter of support for additional funding for the 


operation of Keepsafe Adult Daycare center.  
 
Adjournment 
 
There being no further business, the Chairman adjourned the meeting at 9:10 P.M.  








 
CITIZENS PLANNING  ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 
 
NORTHWEST PLANNING DISTRICT 
Mr. Louis Dinah, Chairman District 5           Adam Dubois Vice-chairman  
 
SUMMARY OF THE OCTOBER 9, 1997 NORTHWEST CPAC MEETING 
  


 
 
 
 
Louis Dinah, Chairman                                                                     
Christine Campbell 
Carrie Washington 
Brad Straley 
 
 
The Chairman, Louis Dinah, called the meeting to order at 6:10 P.M. with a quorum. The group was 
lead in prayer follow by reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
 Reports by staff 
 


Assistant Chief Gordon Bass- Stated that the Sheriff Office will have a Town Meeting at Raines 
High School on October 21, 1997 at 7:00 P.M. on Gangs. Also, there will be a live call in show in 
which the public can voice there concerns on television on October 16, 1997. 
 
John Shellhorn Neighborhood Department Explained the organizational structure of the New 
Neighborhood Department. 
 
Judith Truett, Department Head- Explained that non-profit Organizations could apply for the 
City of Jacksonville Public Grants. A workshop will be held at Florida Community College at 
Jacksonville in Room 1068. 
 


 Report by CPAC members on neighborhood projects and upcoming events. 
 
 Presentation by Roger Sharp on the proposed alignment of Soutel Drive. Mr. Sharp stated that JTA 


is sill negotiating with Southern Railroad on the proposed project.  
  
 Presentation by Mary Freeland of the Jacksonville Children Commission on the proposed  CPAC 


Neighborhood Grants Ms. Freeland passed out information on the proposed partnership between the 
Jacksonville Children Commission and the CPACs in which each CPAC are offered $25,000 to 
distribute to in the form of neighborhood grants for children programs. The CPACs role would 
include reviewing, selecting and monitoring grants in their districts. 


 
Adjournment 
 
There being no further business, the Chairman adjourned the meeting at 7:20 P.M.  
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CITIZENS PLANNING  ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 
 
NORTHWEST PLANNING DISTRICT 
Mr. Louis Dinah, Chairman District 5           Adam Dubois Vice-chairman  
 
SUMMARY OF THE NOVEMBER 13 1997 NORTHWEST CPAC 
MEETING 
  


 
 
Committee Members Present 
 
Louis Dinah, Chairman   
Thomas May 
Carrie Washington 
Brad Straley 


City Official/Other 
 
Judith Truett 
John Curtin 
John Fleming 
KenAvery 


Adam Dubois      Noah Henderson 
Erma Cole      Lorrie DeFrank 
Jocelyn Turner      Laura Lee 
Renora White      Glen Mills 
Rosa Walker      Floretta Green 
Jocelyn E. Turner     Willie Brown 
Gloriden J. Norris     John Kearsey 
Juanita Baker      Yolanda Gainer 
Elaine Burnett      Willie Brown 
       Linda Moore 
       Donna Rees 
       Assistant Chief Gordon Bass 
       Kishia Kimbrough 
       Willie M. Hickson 
 
The Chairman, Louis Dinah, called the meeting to order at 6:10 P.M. with a quorum. The group was 
lead in prayer follow by reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
  
 
 Presentation by Matt Thompson of the Jacksonville Children Commission on the proposed Youth 


CPAC Grant Applications. 
  
 Gloriden Norris, Principal of Moncrief Elementary School and a CPAC member explained the 


proposed name change for Moncrief Elementary School and asked the members for a letter of 
support. 


 
 Reports by staff 
 
 John Curtin, Director of Neighborhood Department presented a slide presentation on the New 


Neighborhood Department. Mr. Curtin introduced members of his staff to the CPAC. 
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 Assistant Bass-reported on North Riverside area. 
  
 Neighborhood Reports by CPAC Members. 
  
 Land Use and Zoning Reports 
  
 The Nominating recommended Louis Dinah and Adams DeBois for Chairman, Brad Straley for Vice 


Chairman and Elaine Burnett and Chris Campbell for Secretary. 
      The full CPAC voted on the recommendations and elected: 
 


Adams DuBois- Chairman 
Brad Straley- Vice Chairman 
Chris Campbell- Secretary 


 
Adjournment 
 
There being no further business, the Chairman adjourned the meeting at 7:50 P.M.  








 
CITIZENS PLANNING  ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 
 
NORTHWEST PLANNING DISTRICT 
Mr. Louis Dinah, Chairman District 5           Adam Dubois Vice-chairman  
 
SUMMARY OF THE DECEMBER 11 1997 NORTHWEST CPAC 
MEETING 
  


 
 
Committee Members Present 
 
Louis Dinah, Chairman   
Barney Roberts 
Carrie Washington 
Brad Straley 


City Official/Other 
 
 
Ken Manuel 
Noah Henderson 
KenAvery 


Elaine Burnett      Laura Lee 
Christina Campbell     Lorrie DeFrank 
Jocelyn Turner      Theo Mills 
Renora White      Donny Rees 
Rosa Walker      Jim Fuller 
Juanita Baker      Linda Moore 


      George Leverett 
       Mae M. Dinah 
       
          
The Chairman, Louis Dinah, called the meeting to order at 6:10 P.M. with a quorum. The group was 
lead in prayer follow by reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. 
  
 The CPAC voted to send a letter of support to the School Board on the proposed name change of 


Moncrief Elementary School to Saint Clair Distance Learning Academy School. 
 
 The Chairman read a letter from Adam DuBois- Chairman Elected declining his appointment to the 


position because of personal problems. The CPAC accepted Mr. DuBois letter.  The CPAC voted on 
reestablishing the Nominating Subcommittee to come up with recommendations for a new Chairman. 
The Chairman appointed Brad Straley, Juanita Baker and Christina Campbell to the Subcommittee. 


 
 
 
Adjournment 
 
Christmas Party 
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